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Dear Ms. Copt,

We are in receipt of the Proposed Compliance Order in the above referenced matter for the Trailer Services Inc.
property ("the Property"), and are submitting this letter in response to the provisions requiring a written response
and to address the General Allegations presented in items 7-14 of the Order.

Specifically, item II of the general allegations identifies the presence of a Class V Injection Well at the Properly.
Please be advised that a Class V Injection Well is not present or has never been present at the Propelty. The
referenced structure is a "sand trap" or sediment trap, which is routinely installed at such facilities to capture
sediment contained in facility sanitary wastewater prior to discharge to the municipal sewer system. The and trap
at the Property is a pre-formed concrete structure and is cpnnected to the Denver municipal sewer system such that
there is no discharge or release from the structure to the ground having potential to impact underground sources of
drinking water. We have attached a section of the original building construction drawings identifying the sand trap
structure and its connection to the municipal sewer system.

At this time we are reviewing the current operation status of the sand trap installation. This activity involves
removal of accumulated water and sediment, and power washing the structure. We expect to complete these
investigati.on efforts within thirty days. We do not anticipate that any revisions to the installation will be necessary
beyond minor maintenance.

By submittal of this letter and clarification that no Class V Injection Well is present at the Property we believe the
conditions contained in the Proposed Compliance Order have been addressed and that no further action on this
matter is necessary. Please call me at phone 303-295-7556 if you require any additional information in this mailer.

....

Respectfully,

Trail :ervices,h,: //f

Dick Hinchli ~
President

w/attachment
cc/Tina Artemis

Brenda Morris

8/27/2009 ttaf~~
We need and are asking for a lQ.. d!!.y extension. to
receive lab test back, then pump, power wash the
walls of the sediment seperator trap and make our
inspection. Then we can determine what we need to
do to make sure everything is proper and gets
certified.


